UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS Lawrence

March 13, 1939

VARSITY BASKETBALL SQUAD:

The Co-operative Club, a civic club of Lawrence, has invited the University of Kansas Basketball Squad to a dinner meeting at the Colonial Tea Room on Thursday evening, March 16, at 6:30 o'clock.

The basketball queen for the K Club dance, which is to be given honoring the basketball team on Friday night, will be selected at the Co-op Club dinner. Also, the Honor Captain will be selected. All squad men are invited, but only the men playing in some varsity contest are eligible to vote for the honor captain. However, all men will be permitted to vote for the quenn. The candidates for the queenship will be announced at the dinner.

This is the first time the Co-op Club has entertained the basketball team, and we especially desire that you attend this short dinner meeting. Dr. Vernon Lapp and Mr. Ralph Conger are co-chairmen of the Co-op Club entertainment committee.

We have had a lot of struggles together and a lot of fun, and although we are sorry we could not win the last game, we gave everything we had, and after all that is worth something.

Very sincerely yours,

Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:AH